# **April GSR Meeting Minutes**

*District 13 – March 2023 Meeting* – Held April 5<sup>th</sup> 2023 @ 5:30pm at Galilee Church, 8860 Soda Bay Rd., Kelseyville, CA 95451

Meeting began at 5:30 pm with a Moment of Silence, followed by the Serenity Prayer and GSR Preamble led by DCM Hector M.

### Introductions:

1. Present at tonight's meeting: Hector M., Eden N., Carla L., Wayne M. Justin B., Lou S., Kelly S., John O., Steve B., Mike D. Kent F., Jan C., Allen M., Chris W.

#### BIRTHDAYS: None

**Approval of Minutes:** Eden N.; 2<sup>nd</sup> by John O.

Visiting Area Officer: Eric L. – Area Delegate

"Pre-Conference Agenda Items" Lots of "spirited" discussions, especially on the proposed new Safety Card additions (special interest groups). District 13 made clear their voices on this particular issue and asked that Eric take our NO additions (keep 2017 card) to the convention in New York.

#### GSR Reports:

| The Oaks               | Carla L./Wayne M.: Group is growing in attendance, averaging 17-25 per      |
|------------------------|---|
|                        | Meeting; averaging 2-3 newcomers each night                                 |
| Lakeport               | Justin B.: Doing well; good amount of newcomers                             |
| Middletown             | Lou S. Friday/Kelly S. Monday: Both Meetings are flourishing; Friday        |
|                        | Night meetings are full; lots of newcomers; Held an Agenda topics special   |
|                        | meeting and had a decent turnout  |
| 12 Cubed Group         | Eden N.: Small group; Meeting time is now at 6:30                           |
| Cobb                   | John O.: 25 + on Tues. night – Continued excellent attendance; Thursday     |
|                        | night book study  |
| LL/2 <sup>nd</sup> St. | Chris W.: 6 Mtgs a week; good attendance; finally, financially stable, sent |
|                        | \$60 to H&I   |
| Men's Riviera          | Steve B.: Small grp, not a lot of new folks; Dedicated core group           |

| Clearlake                  | No representation.   |
|----------------------------|--|
| Officer Reports:           |  |
| DCM 01 (North)             | Hector M. – Spring fling workshops in works, Event planning meeting after monthly Intergroup meeting April 12 <sup>th</sup> , Softball game/BBQ is being considered.   |
| DCM (South)                | Eden N.: Enthusiastic to learn – Attending different meetings around the lake as able  |
| Recording Secretary        | Carla L. – Hilltop has new women's and Men's meetings open to outside folks @ 7 pm   |
| Registrar                  | Jan C. stepped up and is now our new Registrar! Thank you Jan!   |
| Treasurer                  | Mike D. – March report on website; light activity – The Uncashed Galilee<br>checks have finally been cashed, all is cleared up – Motion to accept<br>report Lou S., 2 <sup>nd</sup> by Eden N. Unanimous accept and pass   |
| H&I                        | John O. 3 Meetings; added 2 members to H&I team; Romero is new bi-<br>lingual Spanish speaking team member; Literature is being distributed to<br>facilities as is allowed; Meetings at Hope Center on Wednesday's is doing<br>well, many newcomers; passed out literature; business meeting 2 <sup>nd</sup><br>Tuesday of month @6 in Lakeport  |
| Archives                   | Open position  |
| B.T.G.                     | Allen M. – Speakers from correctional institutions for Fall event;<br>Unanimous approval   |
| Literature/Grapevine       | e Scott S. – Learning; received POC; Big Book buy in Lakeport  |
| PI-CPC                     | Eden N. – Delivering new schedules; Planning on attending the Board of Supervisors event   |
| Intergroup Liaison         | Kent F. – No report  |
| Alt. DMC                   | Eden N. – Open position  |
| 7 <sup>th</sup> Tradition: | Passed basket  |
| District Business          |  |
|                            | Agenda Topics consensus passed to Eric L. (delegate) for annual<br>conference in New York; Chris W. attended Pre-Conference Assembly for<br>area in Richmond, CA wknd of 1-2 April - forwarded fellowships voices;<br>several fellowships within District 13 were enthusiastic for possible 12x12<br>workbooks development; Eric L. (delegate) voiced that it may be too<br>subjective and not everyone works the same with sponsers/sponsees. |

Indicated this has been an on-going discussion for years at the annual conference. More will be revealed at the conference.

## Housekeeping Motions

| New Business  | Registrar position filled! Jan C. is new Registrar. Motion to accept, Carla<br>L., 2 <sup>nd</sup> Lou S. Unanimous approval |  |
|---|--|--|
|   | Spring fling? - Possibly hosting BTG forum? Work with Intergroup team to suggest event ideas                                 |  |
|   | Lou S. proposed GSR event to discuss Post Conference Assembly items; possibly next year                                      |  |
| Old Business  | All new positions are still learning (but looking good!)   |  |
| CNCA 006 Area Motions -   |  |  |
| What's on your mind?  |  |  |
| What to take back to your Groups? - Post Conference Assembly in San Francisco 2 <sup>nd</sup> wknd in<br>May; Delegate Eric L. to share conference experience/changes at<br>Unity Day in the fall |  |  |

- D-13 Service Openings - Who will help us carry the message beyond the doors of our Home Group?

CLOSING – RESPONSIBILITY STATEMENT @ 6:39 pm